
 
 
 
 
 
 
      EASTERN MICHIGAN CAMARO CLUB is sponsored by 

SEPTEMBER 2018 

FROM THE PRES-  
  Hello All!  Well, as you read 
this our group has returned home 
after a great time in Grand Rapids 
at the Berger Chevrolet all GM 
show hosted by the WMCC. Wish I 

could have attended, it’s on next 
years list of show to go to for 
sure. As we wind down the summer 
show season, please let’s get 
together and do the club good by 
attending (as big of a group as we 
can) as many shows that we can. 
Coming up soon is the Fall Classic 
put on by our brothers and sisters 
in the NorthEast Ohio Camaro Club. 
They always support our CSF with 
massive amounts of club members 

and their cars each year. I do 
plan on going with two cars and 
hope others will plan on going as 
well. Please get with our 
Activities Director Don Jorgenson 
if you are going. I’m leaving on 
Friday and some are leaving 
Saturday and there are meeting 
places listed elsewhere in this 
issue. Make your plans and hope to 
see you there. 
   Now the good stuff, plans for 

next years CSF are still going 
strong. We do need more ideas on 
just how we can eliminate our work 
load on the days just before the 
show. Making our check in process 
short and sweet will make for a 
better experience for all our 
guests. For all those who do plan 
and register early I want to make 

their check in a matter of seconds 
and those who might not be able to 
do so just a few minutes. We’ve 
thought about several ways we can 
make our day smooth and we still 
need more input before we can 
implement anything. Most 
importantly I would like to have 

the pre-registered guest’s 
information done the day (or 
within a couple of days) and filed 
ready to hand out. This will 
demand some changes to our website 
and would like to have this done 
prior to the Christmas Party. It 
will cost a couple of bucks, but I 
think it is necessary to further 
push us into the tech age. If 
anyone has information on this, 
please step forward and let the 

board know. What we need to do is 
make this job something any of us 
can do so that Barry can just be 
the face of CSF. If we need a 
problem solved it won’t upset the 
whole line and cause a backup. We 
can do this! 
   Lastly, the much anticipated 
“Chicken Run” is planed (almost), 
the date is September 23rd. It’s a 
Sunday, which will make for a 
little less traffic and maybe a 

few more people in Frankenmuth. 
Back roads and lunch can be 
expected, other than that, it’s 
top secret! If you think you want 
to attend please respond to me 
alone, and I’ll make the list. 
RSVP deadline is September 10th, 
2018. (you know make reservations 
and all)       Regards, Snook OUT 

 
 

 



MEMBERSHIP NEWS 

We had no new members this past 

month. EMCC membership is at 85 
members!  
THANKS FOR BEING AN EMCC MEMBER!! 
 

LaRICHE/EMCC FUND  
The Lou LaRiche/EMCC FUND is now 
FULLY funded!! The “Lou LaRiche 
Family/Eastern Michigan Camaro 
Club Community Fund” is always 
open to your donations. DONATING 
IS VOLUNTARY!! And it is tax 
deductible! We are set-up through 
the Canton Community Foundation 
and you go to their website to 
donate online. The link is 
www.cantonfoundation.org  
Make sure you select the Lou 
LaRiche Family/Eastern Michigan 
Camaro Club Community Fund in the 
pull down menu of where you want 
your donation to go. THANKS for 
your support!! 
 

EMCC BIRTHDAYS!  
Happy Birthday to all our 
SEPTEMBER EMCC Birthdays!  
  William Jenkins ...... 1 
  Jimmy Gullett ........ 2 
  Denise McClain ....... 7 
  Sharon Harpootlian ... 9 
  Ted Boloven .......... 11 
  Raleigh Ormerod ...... 13 
  Richard Johnson ...... 19 
  Barbara Gullett ...... 19 

  Kirk Gillies ......... 29 
Hope all your birthdays are great! 
If we have missed your birthday, 
we’re sorry! Please email your 
birthday to Sharon! 
 

CAMARO MEMORIUM 

You are no longer with us, but you 
are not forgotten! 
 Tom Hawke  EMCC 
 Karen Lewis  EMCC/WMCC 

 Doug Warren  WMCC 
 John Glister  WMCC 
 John VanOrsdal EMCC 
 Russ Sarns  EMCC 
 John Hancock       EMCC 
 Joan Turon  EMCC 
 Rich Worcester     EMCC 
 Dan Theriault      EMCC 
They are at peace with our Lord. 

EMCC SEPT MEETING 

Our next regular meeting will be 

on MONDAY, SEPT 17, 2018. The 
meeting will be at Wixom Station 
49115 West Pontiac Trail 
Wixom, MI. 48393 
Wixom Station is located on 
Pontiac Trail in “downtown” Wixom, 
just east of Wixom Rd. Best way to 
get there is I-96 to Wixom Rd 
exit, go north to Pontiac Trail, 
turn right and Wixom Station is on 
your right.  They advertise “an 
upbeat place for American and 

Italian eats”! Please arrive by 
6pm if you are planning on having 
dinner. The meeting starts approx. 
7:30pm. ALL are welcome! We hope 
to see YOU there! 
 
HEADS UP on OCTOBER EMCC MEETING!! 
Our October meeting is a tradition 
of an outing and meeting, our EMCC 
Cider Mill Run! This means our 
meeting will move to a SUNDAY, 
instead of Monday. Looking ahead, 

the 3rd Sunday is a bit late in 
the month, the 21st of October. 
THUS... we are moving the meeting 
and Cider Mill Run UP one week to 
Sunday, Oct 14th.  
 

EMCC MEETING REPORT 
Our August meeting at Gino’s was 
great!! Thanks to Dale, Dave and 
Don for helping set-up our “Camaro 
Corner” parking!! We had a great 

turnout of 18 Camaros, including 
one non-member. Many went inside 
for dinner and then came out for 
another outdoor meeting. THANKS to 
all that attended! The meeting 
itself was usual... reports on 
activities, CSF, Tour DeMichigan 
and other misc. news.  
Hope to see you at the NEXT EMCC 
meeting!! MONDAY, SEPT 17th! 
 

EMCC MEMBER CAR LIST 

PLEASE register your Camaro on our 
web-based database … log on to- 
www.harpoweb.com/camarostuff/camar
os.asp     If you have questions 
or problems with the database, 
email Mark. This isn’t mandatory, 
just for fun! Please email a 
picture!    mark@majormicro.com  

http://www.cantonfoundation.org/
http://www.harpoweb.com/camarostuff/camaros.asp
http://www.harpoweb.com/camarostuff/camaros.asp
mailto:mark@majormicro.com


27th annual 
CAMARO SUPERFEST 2018 

June 29-30, July 1, 2018 
Riverside Park, Ypsilanti, MI, USA 

CAMARO SUPERFEST 2018 is complete!  
  The check presentation is set – 
THURSDAY, AUG 16 at Lou LaRiche 
Chevrolet! And THAT... is a wrap 
on CAMARO SUPERFEST 2018!!! 
THANK-YOU!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!! 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

28th annual 
CAMARO SUPERFEST 2019 

July 5-6-7, 2019 
Riverside Park, Ypsilanti, MI, USA 

YES... we are ALL SET for next 
year already!!! Here are the 
basics of the event..... 
  July 5-6-7, 2019 
  Riverside Park, Ypsilanti, MI 
  HQ hotel – Marriott Eagle Crest 
  Friday – laps at MIS!! 
  Charity – Fallen and Wounded 
Soldiers Fund – Michigan based!!  
The hotel is now accepting 
reservations. Sponsors will be 
solicited in September/October. 
Registration will probably open 
early... in January, instead of 
February!  
 

EMCC WEBSITE UPDATE 

The EMCC website has been updated! 
Check it out – www.emcamaro.org   
 

CAMARO FUNNIES! 
We found these CAMARO/car FUNNIES 
on facebook over the past month- 
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FROM THE Vice-Pres..… 

   At our Monday meeting on the 

13th, we had a great time in 
"Camaro Corner" at Gino's in Keego 
Harbor. Thank you very much Dale, 
Dave and Don for getting there 
early, setting it all up with 
Marco, and for taping off our 
"corner".   
   For this year's Tour de 
Michigan we now have 15 cars and 
27 members joining us! WOW!  
That's a new record. Boy, and I 
thought 12 cars last year was 

huge! Nice going fellow Camaro 
lovers. The three tour guide teams 
this year, Mark & Sharon, John & 
Jo Ann, and Paul & Kathy, have 
pretty much nailed down our trip.  
Roads of travel are identified as 
well as places to eat and drink 
and fun things to do are all set.  
This will be fun. 
   And, speaking of touring 
Michigan, we now have the dates 
set for NEXT year's tour... they 

are: Friday September 27th through 
Sunday the 29th. The 2019 tour 
will have new leaders... Dale 
Baird and Don Jorgensen will each 
take a day and Paul & Kathy have 
agreed to take a day as well.  
Please offer your ideas now to the 
new team as to what and where 
you'd like to see. 
   So much left to do this year, 
lots of car shows and lots of good 
weather.  Enjoy your 'rides' all 

you can this summer! 
  PUN OF THE MONTH: A Freudian 
slip is when you say one thing but 
mean your mother. 
  THE LAST WORD: A teacher said to 
her class, "Whoever answers my 
next question can go home". Just 
then, a lunch bag whizzed past her 
head and out the window. "Who 
threw that?" she demanded.  "I 
did," one boy said.  "Bye!" 
  SSSEEYA at the next meeting. 

     John, SSSEEYA 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS  
SEPTEMBER  2018 
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EMCC Official events..... 

SEPT 7-9... NEOCC Fall Classic in Ohio 
 

SEPT 17...EMCC Meeting at Wixom Station 
49115 West Pontiac Trail  Wixom, MI. 48393 
 

SEPT 28-30... EMCC Tour DeMichigan 
 

OTHER EVENTS- 
Sept 1.. USMA-Dixieland 8am-4pm 
Sept 1.. 4th Classic Car Show 

  Southgate Hist Museum  9am-3pm 
Sept 1.. 3rd Allen Park-Melvindale 
  CERT Car Show  9am-3pm 
Sept 1.. Frasier VFW Car Show 9-4 
Sept 2.. open track day Waterford 
Sept 2.. Romeo Lions Club/Peach 
  Festival car show  7:30am-4pm 
Sept 2.. MetroCruisers Show/swap 
 County Line Trde Ctr, Warren 11-5 
Sept 7-9.. Frankenmuth Car Show 
Sept 7-9.. Plymouth Fall Festival 
  Car show 

Sept 8.. Port Huron Boat/car show 
Sept 8-9.. Old Car Festival 
  Greenfield Village 
Sept 8-9.. Race Weekend Waterford 
Sept 9.. Monroe Juvenile Diabetes 
  Car Show  exit 11 of I-75 
Sept 13.. USMA Beacon Sq Car Show 
  Orion Twnship  4pm-8pm 
Sept 15.. Track Tour/Laps at Mich. 
International Speedway  9am-3pm 
Sept 15.. Dwnrv Wanderers car show 
  Leo’s Coney, Woodhaven  4pm-7pm 

Sept 15.. USMA Super Cruise Finale 
  Golling Buick  8am-2pm 
Sept 15.. Ididit Open Hse/Car Show 
  Tecumseh   9am-3pm 
Sept 15-16.. Orphan Car Show 
  Riverside Pk, Ypsi  9am-3:30pm 
Sept 16.. 34th Milford Car show 
  Downtown Milford   8am-3pm 
  



Sept 16.. USMA River Rouge Show 
  Memorial Park – FREE   
Sept 16.. 19th UAW Region 1 car  

  show   Warren, MI  8am 
Sept 22.. Nostalgia Drags/swap  
  Meet – Milan Dragway 
Sept 22.. UAW 182 Car Show 
  Livonia, MI  9am 
Sept 22.. Romulus DDA Punkin-fest 
  Car Show 11-4pm (Chevelle Club) 
Sept 23.. Indian Summer car show 
  Sellers Buick/GMC  8am 
Sept 26.. Lake St Cruise-in  6pm 
  Downtown South Lyon 
Sept 29.. Cars/Coffee M1 Concourse 

Sept 29.. Cars/Coffee Gateway Auto 
  Dearborn   9am-12noon 
Sept 30… 15th annual Cars & Bikes 
  Washtenaw CC, Ann Arbor 9am-3pm 
For more events, times, locations- 
subscribe to Cruis'News Magazine!!  
 
  FUTURE EMCC EVENTS- 
OCT 14 – EMCC meeting/Cider Mill  
  ONE WEEK EARLY & SUNDAY!!! 
 
 

Eastern Michigan Camaro Club  
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

President- Paul Denski734-718-2940 
   snookmack@gmail.com 
V Pres.- John Wrobel  734-748-8724 
   sunrisetwo@gmail.com 
Treasurer- Mark Harpootlian 
 248-420-6413  mark@majormicro.com 
Secretary – Sharon Harpootlian 
  248-880-5825 

          sharonharpo@hotmail.com 
OTHER PEOPLE WHO DO STUFF 

Sgt@Arms– Rick Neibert 734-716-

6121    neibertrichard@att.net 

Board Advisor – Randy Martin 

Events – Don Jorgenson   734-452-   
   9199    nbpbenefits@gmail.com 
Newslet’r-  Barry Hensel  
734-649-3056  Barry76Lt@wowway.com 
Website- EMCC- Mark Harpootlian 
  248-420-6413 mark@majormicro.com 
Social Media – Pete Anderson 

    peteanderson13@gmail.com 
Camaro Superfest – Barry Hensel 
EMCC Women - Denise McPherson  
   734-502-8802   
   kobos.mcpherson@gmail.com 
 
 
 

EMCC OFFICIAL STUFF 

The Eastern Michigan Camaro Club 

is a registered non-profit club in 
the State of Michigan, with the 
purpose of promoting fun and 
fellowship between its members and 
other Camaro owners, and promoting 
the Chevrolet Camaro. Our meetings 
are on the THIRD MONDAY of each 
month and are held at various 
locations. Meeting locations are 
in our monthly newsletter and 
website. Meetings start at 7:30pm. 
The EMCC sponsor is Lou LaRiche 
Chevrolet, Plymouth, MI. 
Dues are only $20 per year! Those 
joining after Oct 1, will be good 
through the following year.  
Membership renewals are also $20 
per year. Membership and dues are 
renewed every January.  
Club web site-   www.emcamaro.org  
Club Address-  
43642 Lotus DR   Canton, MI  48188 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EMCC WEARABLES 

Our second order is complete. We 
will start a new order in August 
with delivery in approx. one 

month! Again, depending on the 
size of the order, prices will 
vary, but here is the base 
price.... 
polo shirts... cotton (K500) or 
moisture wicking (K540)....   
men's or ladies... $27 small-3XL 
T-shirts.... cotton (5000)....   
men's or ladies... $18 small-3XL 
 t-shirts.... moisture wicking 
(42000).... men's or ladies ...   
$22.00    small-3XL 

 sweat shirt....  no hoodie, std 
collar (12000).... $29 small-3XL 
 hats......  (C112)  $20.00 
You can also have your name put on 
the right side and a second line 
if you wish too... maybe your car 
description? Your name is $5, the 
extra line is $3.50. (ex.- Barry 
1976 Camaro Type LT)  

 

mailto:kobos.mcpherson@gmail.com
http://www.emcamaro.org/


EMCC OTHER EVENTS  
There are several other events 

that you may wish to attend that 
other EMCC members are planning on 
attending too. Here is what is 
happening from our Activities 
Director Don J..... 
  Sept. 1 - Dixieland Car Show 8am 
-4pm (Waterford Area) Meet at Tim 
Hortons on Telegraph Rd. just 
North of M59 on the West side of 
the road at 7:30 for breakfast. 
  Sept 2 - Open Track Day at 
Waterford Raceway 8am-5pm Meet at  

LA Café at 5815 Dixie Hwy in  
Waterford at 8am 
  Sept. 15 - Track Tour & Laps at 
Mich. International Speedway (MIS) 
Take a Tour of MIS and run Track 
Laps on the raceway from 9am-3pm 
Meet at the McDonalds on Beck Road 
next to the USA Ice Arena (bet. 5 
Mile Road and M14) at 8am. 
 

WMCC-BERGER SHOW  
The annual WMCC-Berger Chevy show 
was on Saturday, August 25th at 
Berger Chevy in Grand Rapids. EMCC 
had several members that attended 
and had a great time! Good to hear 
the weather held off! We’ll see 
about getting more next year!  
 

EMCC AUTORAMA  
Believe it or not... it is not too 
soon to be thinking of the annual 

Detroit Autorama. EMCC has had a 
nice display for the past 3 
years... and we’d like to continue 
that! Autorama date has moved up 
too, so there is a bit less time 
for planning and sending in car 
applications. The new dates are 
March 1-3, 2019.  
 

PLYM FALL CAR SHOW 

The annual Plymouth Fall Festival 

car show is happening on both 
Saturday and Sunday, Sept 8-9. Any 
EMCC member that wants to attend 
this event (and is not going to 
the NEOCC show) Please let PAUL 
know your intentions! He can get 
some reserved parking for up to 10 
club members.  
 

CAMARO FALL CLASSIC 

The 25th annual Camaro Fall 

Classic, hosted by NEOCC is 
approaching very soon!! The dates 
are September 7-9th.  The Fall 
Classic is much like our own CSF. 
Nice and relaxing... and it is 
held at Summit Racing! Nothing 
like having your car show at one 
of the biggest hotrod and 
performance stores in the 
country!! (indoor bathrooms 
gals!!) You do need to move fast 
to reserve a hotel room. Several 

EMCC members are planning on 
attending, some are going on 
Friday. For those looking to do a 
ONE night stay event... We’ll meet 
at the McDonalds on Canton Center 
Rd and Michigan Ave at 6am, 
leaving at 6:10am.  IF YOU ARE 
INTERESTED IN ATTENDING, LET BARRY 
KNOW!! To Pre-Register for this 
event, here is the link.... 
https://www.neocc.org/annual-
neocc-fall-classic/ 
 

EMCC MISC NEWS 

Update on Carol and Raleigh 
Ormerod's Grand Daughter and the 
news continues to be positive. 
She is home and recovering nicely, 
but it will take much time! 
Continue to pray for Lauren and 
her family - they have a lot of 
work ahead of them. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EMCC CHICKEN RUN!! 
The much anticipated “Chicken Run” 
is planed for Sunday, September 
23rd. This date should make for a 

little less traffic and maybe a 
few more people in Frankenmuth. 
Back roads and lunch can be 
expected, other than that, it’s 
top secret! If you think you want 
to attend please respond to PAUL 
alone. RSVP deadline is September 
10th, 2018. 
 

 



EMCC TOUR deMICHIGAN  
The EMCC Tour deMichigan IS the 

last weekend in September.  
  YOUR DATES ARE SEPTEMBER 28-30. 
We will also be staying at the 
same hotel, as a “base camp” and 
will be easier to manage. We are 
ready to make hotel reservations 
for the Tour de Michigan 2018!  So 
here you go: 
  Holiday Inn Express 
  Hastings, Michigan 
  Phone: 1-269-945-000 
  Reservation link: 

https://www.ihg.com/holidayinnexpr
ess/hotels/us/en/hastings/lanhs/ho
teldetail?cm_mmc=GoogleMaps-_-ex-
_-USEN-_-lanhs  
We have a discount code which is 
EMK. Using this code when 
registering will bring the price 
down to $119.00, plus taxes, etc. 
There are only 15 rooms being held 
at this price so make your 
reservations soon.  All the rooms 
being held for us have king sized 

beds... sorry, no single person 
cots available. So, please make 
sure you book your room for 
September 28th and the 29th... 
checking out on the 30th. If you 
have any problems with the link 
supplied or other issues, please 
contact JOHN directly and not the 
entire membership. 
  Once you have registered, email 
JOHN to let him know how many 
cars, along with its style and 

year, and how many people are 
going on tour.  Also, he needs 
your cell phone number... we'll 
make your number available to the 
touring group to help all stay in 

touch, in case the 2-way radio 
isn't working. 
If you are interested in going on 

the Tour, please contact VP John!  
 
 

EMCC SWAP AND SELL 

Swap and Sell items are FREE to 
EMCC members and friends. Email 
items to Barry.   
  FOR SALE - 1985 Camaro IROC-Z  
61,820 miles and as new as the day 
it was bought. All original, a 
true “survivor”.  *New front brake 

pads and tires at 54,000 miles, 
*Chrome IROC rims, *no leaks on 
“T-Tops”, all rubber seals are 
soft and pliable. *Leather bag for 
T-Tops *Black out sun shades for 
T-Tops. *Center Console between T-
Tops. *Interior like new, no rips 
or wear. *305 TPI. Auto Trans. 
*Power door locks, windows, trunk 
release. *Air Conditioning, 
Converted to R 134A. *Two owner 
car. *Always kept in a heated 

garage, under a California Car 
Cover. *Never driven between Mid 
November to Mid April.  $15,000 or 
best offer.  Dennis-Ronnie Mykols    
text/call 616-638-1692 
   FOR SALE - 87 IROC Z, red ext. 
T-tops   $7500 
Contact Kelly   419-409-1742 
   FOR SALE – 1992 Camaro RS, in 
very good condition, 305 V8, auto, 
gray int. garage stored in winter!  
Just under 50,000 miles, 3rd owner   

$6500  Mike Hensel  734-890-1656 
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7980 Grissom Parkway, Titusville, FL 32780 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

EASTERN MICHIGAN CAMARO CLUB is sponsored by 

 
 

EMCC is Co-Sponsored and supported by – Saturn Printing, Gardner-Westcott, International Paint 
Stripping, Loyalty Insurance, Livernois Motorsports, National Parts Depot, Cuda Automotive, 
CamaroZ28.com, Lingenfelter Performance Engineering, CamaroNews.com, Cruis'News Magazine,  
Ecklers All-Gen Camaro Parts,  Motor City Hi-Performance, BAK Technologies, Inc., Cruisin Classics 
Agency, Haggerty Insurance, Novigo Products, SLP – Street Legal Performance, Barnett Roofing, Plymouth 
NAPA store, Corrigan Oil Co., Kidd Co.,  
 
EMCC is associated with – WWC- Worldwide Camaro Club, ICC- International Camaro Club, ACA- 
American Camaro Association, USMA- United Street Machine Association  
 




